
Class of 1998 History 
 
The ten years that have passed since we graduated from Franklin & Marshall College have 
gone by so very fast for most of us.  In fact, so did our four years at F&M.  However, in those 
four years, the Class of 1998 surely made our mark in the annals of Franklin & Marshall 
history. 
 
The Class of 1998 made the most of the opportunities afforded to us by F&M.  Most of the 
time we upheld the traditions and legacy of F&M and its founders.  Yet, like most classes, 
we had our fair share of “memorable” moments that, well, let’s just say we certainly added 
to the experience of all students, faculty, alumni and administrators alike during our time 
on the picturesque Lancaster campus. 
 
The nearly 430 students that graduated in our class entered F&M at a time when Pulp 
Fiction was on the big screen and the television-hit series Friends not only debuted, but 
quickly became a permanent part of our lives joining Jerry, Elaine, George and Cosmo 
Kramer.  At the same time, we also watched Brandon Walsh and his sister Brenda slowly 
make their way out of our lives on “Beverly Hills 90210.” 
 
We experienced many highs and lows in our world during our time at F&M -- too many to 
list them all.  But, we will certainly remember watching the O.J. Simpson criminal trial 
verdict being announced.  Israel Prime Minister Yitzhak Rabin was assassinated and the 
Unabomber was found while we were students.  Most of us were just returning to campus 
in August of 1996 when we first heard the news of Princess Diana’s tragic death. 
 
On a lighter note, we began searching for our first summer internships while Monica 
Lewinsky was becoming famous for her’s.  
 
Students also experienced the Million Man March in Washington, D.C., and some made the 
trek down to Camden Yards in Baltimore to see Cal Ripken, Jr. break the all-time 
consecutive games played record in Major League Baseball. 
 
We might have also been one of the last classes to not carry cell phones - although some 
may have had one of those Zack Morris walkie-talkie looking things.  Yes, we do remember 
Zack Morris and the rest of the gang on “Saved by the Bell.” 
 
We were, however, one of the first few classes to use something called the “Internet” on a 
daily basis.  In fact, it was a big deal during our time as students when the school 



heights in the professional world after F&M.  Of course our Freshman Year did start with 
the Pajama Parade during orientation that so many other classes have also enjoyed. 
 
On the social scene, our class got off to a rocky start.  The Blizzard Bash was one to forget, 
as students got sick, vandalized the hall, broke a toilet and forced the buses to leave early.  
Also, on the down side, our Junior Journey event was canceled when students arrived to a 
closed and locked club.  Yikes. 
 
For the most part, though, we got our act together.  Over our four years at F&M, the 



Square, while, sadly for some, the food court and the fine food of Mau Mau’s, Steak Attack 
and others were replaced with Gibraltar. 
 
The College Center turned 20, and renovations to the then Pfeiffer science building and 
Hensel Hall were started.  The off-campus offices of the Psychology Department became 
home to monkey labs. 
 
Off campus, Pi Lam burned and was rebuilt.  And nearly every student will always 
remember walking to and from the fraternities late at night despite the weather or 


